

DATE: March 21, 2019 **RE:** Staff Council Meeting

^

Welcome & Introduction

 Staff Council Chair Matt Horvat opened the meeting and thanked everyone for being there.

New Employee Welcome – Kathryn Row

- New employees were recognized by Kathryn Rowe.
- New employees are:
 - o Kim Henze in Library
 - Terrence Harmon in Technology

Day of Giving – Amy Warner

- April 10, 2019
 - Day of giving is becoming more popular
 - o It's a 24 hr giving event spanning across several U.S. time zones
 - Focus is on participation not the dollar amount

Donations will go to the annual fund which can go to anything that is seen as-need based such as helping with operational support

- Our goal is 575 donors
- o There will be outreach
- There will be a video to share
- o Pickle Promotor Program

Special Events Announcements – Matt Horvat

- Success Stories from past
 - Chili cook-off was a success. There were 3 winners.
 - Hockey Game Lots of fun
- Golf Tournament May 15th
 - Chancellors Cup Golf Tournament to support the Janet B Royster
 Scholarship fund. The scholarship is open to staff to pursue professional development.
- Beaux Arts Update April 27
 - Looking for volunteers, contact Lauren Iley-Spear or Edwin Martinat
 - There will be a Volleyball tournament that day
- Celebration of Excellence Wed April 24 Breakfast from 7:30-9 a.m. Ceremony and refreshments from 12:30 2p.m.
 - Will be opening up the nomination soon for two staff-related awards

- o 2 available for staff
 - Service award
 - Excellence award

Standing Ovations - Elizabeth White

Kay Baily

Other Announcements

- Upcoming elections. Odd numbered districts and district 12.
 - We like to do it early so they can come to a few meetings
- Meeting time flexibility question was proposed. Staff Council has met at 11 a.m.
 noon for at least 10 years. If anyone has an issue with departments scheduling or other conflicts, the Executive Committee will be happy to speak with the department head to allow staff attendance.
- Deb Carley said if anyone has HR issues bring them to her
- All-staff Meeting had been tentatively planned for the second in-service; however, the after timeframe would have kept the house-keepers from being able to participate. Board of Governors meets more often which has been taking the administration off campus more frequently.
- Someone asked if we could have Sarah Falls come talk about the library? Yes.
- Three speakers on the horizon: interim Director of HR Debra Carley, Joshua Canzona, UNCSA Ombuds, and Chief Compliance Officer and Director of Title IX Valerie Thelen.

Closing Remarks – Matt Horvat

- Matt: Any closing remarks?
 - o None

^{*}Next meeting will be Thursday, April 18th at 11 a.m. in the Cobb Training Room, Campus Police.